
“… may they all be one” 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Year A 29 January 2023 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

Thank you to all who attended our Parish’s 

Australia Day Mass on Thursday morning.  There 

was a good sized congregation in attendance for a 

Public Holiday.  I hope that you were all able to 

celebrate our National Day in the true Australian 

spirit. 

 

We are less than a month away from the beginning 

of the Season of Lent.  Ash Wednesday falls on 

February 22.  Being new to this Parish, and needing 

to be au fait with what has been normal practices, I 

thought that I would give all Parishioners an early 

heads-up about our Parish Lenten and Easter 

celebrations; you can add the events into your 

diaries or wall calendars.  They are: 

 

Ash Wednesday, 22 February – Blessing and 

distribution of Ashes: There will be two services – 

9:00am, Holy Trinity Church, Banyo; 6:30pm, 

Corpus Christi Church, Nundah. 

2nd Rite of Reconciliation, 22 March: 7:00pm, 

Corpus Christi Church, Nundah. 

2nd Rite of Reconciliation, 29 March: 7:00pm, 

Holy Trinity Church, Banyo. 

Palm Sunday, 1 & 2 April: Usual Sunday Mass 

times, however, the Blessing and Procession of 

Palms will only occur at the first Masses celebrated 

at each Mass Centre (i.e. 6:00pm Vigil, Nundah; 

7:30am, Banyo). 

Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper, Holy 

Thursday, 6 April: 7:00pm, Holy Trinity Church, 

Banyo. 

Stations of the Cross, Good Friday, 7 April: 

10:00am, Holy Trinity Church, Banyo. 

The Passion of the Lord, Good Friday, 7 April: 

3:00pm, Corpus Christi Church, Nundah. 

The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night, Holy 

Saturday, 8 April: 7:00pm, Corpus Christi Church, 

Nundah. 

Easter Sunday, 9 April: 7:30am, Holy Trinity 

Church, Banyo; 9:30am, Corpus Christi Church, 

Nundah.  NB: No 5:00pm Mass at Holy Trinity 

today (Easter Sunday). 

Last weekend, I announced at our Sunday Parish 

Masses my intention to return the Corpus Christi 

Church furniture and the public address systems 

to their previous positions, and my desire that 

this should be expedited before the arrival of 

Archbishop Mark Coleridge to begin his three-day 

Parish Pastoral Visit to our Parish from 17 March 

(St Patrick’s Day).  I also asked for volunteers 

(perhaps, those who had helped Father Bernie 

relocate the furniture) to help again.  Many, if not 

all of those men who assisted in the earlier 

relocation, indicated to me their willingness to 

help; I think that there may even have been a few 

extra volunteers who weren’t involved in the 

earlier shift who approached me to offer their 

help.  After giving it careful thought, I have 

decided to call a Working Bee at the Corpus 

Christi Church for Saturday morning, 25 February, 

commencing from 8:00am.  Could I ask all who 

are prepared to assist with this Working Bee to 

either call or email the Parish Secretary, Debra 

(3324 3870 or nundah@bne.catholic.net.au) and 

leave your name/s with her; this way we have an 

indication of who and how many will be attending 

the Working Bee.  Thank you in advance for your 

help. 

 

Friends, the opening words of today’s First 

Reading from the Prophet Zephaniah are: Seek 

the Lord … Seek integrity, seek humility…’  They 

complement the calm and warm aspirations that 

Jesus espouses in his Beatitudes.  The Beatitudes 

provided solace and hope to the poor and 

downtrodden Jewish people who were present for 

his Sermon on the Mount.  When Our Lord’s 

Beatitudes are combined with Zephaniah’s 

directions to seek the Lord, and also integrity and 

humility, and we apply them in our own lives, we 

move ever-closer to the fundamental ideals that 

the Lord desires for us as his disciples.  Strive to 

be good in all things and always trust in Jesus. 

 

May God bless you all throughout the week 

ahead. 

 

Fr Dan 

Parish Priest 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Banyo, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach, Nundah, Virginia and sections of Clayfield, Northgate and Wavell Heights 

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in 

Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the 

community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good 

News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

Acknowledgement of Country 

We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, 

acknowledge the Turrbal People who are the Traditional Custodians of 

this land. We pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and 

extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People.  
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Please Pray for  

Those who are sick:  

Justin Carr, Harry White, Emilia Long, Alexander Diestel, 

Kateri Byrnes, Lynette Bevis, Gordon Elsmore, Graham 

Byrnes,  Norm Mansini, Philip Kerr, Robbie Minns, Karen 

Kelly,  Martha Ochoa,  Catherine Thun, Clare Lansley, 

Kathleen Smiley, Carol Azzopardi, Shirley Tunny, Karen 

Kernohan 

Lord, show them your loving care 
 

(If you know someone who no longer requires to be included on this 

list, please contact the Parish Office.  Thank you.) 

 

Recently Deceased 

Helen Kelly 

Gerard Liddy 

Anne Russell 

 

Anniversaries 

Adriana Forbes 

Estoclaro Heruela 

Anecita Heruela 

“may they rest in peace” 

The Holy Father’s Intentions for January 
For educators 

We pray that educators may be credible witnesses, 

teaching fraternity rather than competition and 

helping the youngest and most vulnerable above 

all. 

 

The month of January is dedicated to the Holy Name of 

Jesus.  

 

Stewardship 
 “Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is 

the kingdom of heaven.”    

MATTHEW 5:3 

 

The phrase “poor in spirit” can be confusing.  Think of it in 

this sense – poor in spirt means depending on God’s 

providence and not depending on our own self-reliance.  

Being detached from earthy things (power, money, and 

comfort) and being attached to heavenly things (charity, 

sacrifice, and mercy).  Denying ourselves from satisfying our 

desires and helping others obtain their basic needs.    

 

A Vocation View 

A VOCATION VIEW: A child's handful of pulled 

dandelions will bring joy to a mother. A small act of 

kindness will surprise the lonely heart. Who will 

bring joy and kindness today? 

The Beatitudes 

‘How happy are the poor in spirit; 

theirs is the kingdom of heaven. 

Happy the gentle: 

they shall have the earth for their heritage. 

Happy those who mourn: 

they shall be comforted. 

Happy those who hunger and thirst for what is right: 

they shall be satisfied. 

Happy the merciful: 

they shall have mercy shown them. 

Happy the pure in heart: 

they shall see God. 

Happy the peacemakers: 

they shall be called sons of God. 

Happy those who are persecuted in the cause of right: 

theirs is the kingdom of heaven. 

‘Happy are you when people abuse you and persecute you 

and speak all kinds of calumny against you on my account. 

Rejoice and be glad, for your reward will be great in heaven.’ 

LITURGY TIMES 
 

SUNDAY MASSES  

Holy Trinity, Banyo   7.30am 

        5pm  

Corpus Christi, Nundah 6pm Saturday evening 

        9.30am 
 

WEEKDAY MASS  

Monday 30 January 

 7am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

Wednesday 1 February  

 9am Mass Holy Trinity, Banyo 
   

Thursday 2 February  

 World Day of Prayer for Consecrated Life 

 6:30pm Mass at Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 

Friday 3 February — First Friday  

 St Blaise, bishop, martyr & St Ansgar, bishop 

 9am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

SACRAMENTS 
 

SACRAMENT OF MERCY (PENANCE) 

Saturday 4pm—5pm at Holy Trinity Church, Banyo or 

contact Fr Dan at the Parish Office to arrange a time. 
 

BAPTISM  

2nd & 3rd Saturday of the month 

Please contact the Parish Office during office hours.   

At least THREE months notice is required. 

 

FIRST PENANCE, CONFIRMATION,  

FIRST COMMUNION 

Annually.  Please contact the Parish Office 

 

MARRIAGE 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

At least SIX months notice is required. 

 

SICK CALLS, COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Corpus Christi Monday 8am - Tuesday 8am  

Holy Trinity: Tuesday 8am - Wednesday 8am 

Roster Co-ordinator: Colina 0422:111:321 

northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

Recitation of the Rosary  
Prayed every Sunday morning at: 

7am before the 7.30 am Mass at Holy Trinity 

Church, Banyo and  

9am before the 9.30am Mass  at Corpus 

Christi Church, Nundah. 

Everyone welcome to join in. 

ADORATION VACANCIES 

Permanent Vacancies (these need to be filled ASAP) 

Mondays at Corpus Christi  9am and 10am 

Tuesdays at Holy Trinity 12pm,1pm, 4pm, 11pm 

Wednesdays at Holy Trinity 12am - 3am, 5am and 6am 
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MORNING TEA 

Morning Tea at Banyo this weekend, January 29 

after 7:30am Mass.  Please bring a plate to share.  

All welcome. 

 

KNIGHTS OF THE SOUTHERN CROSS 

Friday February 3 after 9am Mass at the Parish 

Office. Contact Tom Cusack if needed on 0419 643 

987. 

EXPOSITION AND ADORATION OF THE BLESSED 

SACRAMENT 

 

24 hour adoration will recommence at Holy Trinity 

from Tuesday 7th February, until then it will end at 

midnight.  

 

New dedicated adorers are needed urgently! Please 

prayerfully consider committing ONE hour a week to sit 

quietly in front of Our Lord.  

 

  “There is no doubt that a flood of graces will descend upon 

your family and the world if more souls would become 

pupils of the Eucharist”  

(Saint Pope John XXIII)   

 

Contact Colina at northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com or 

0422 111 321 

CATHOLIC LEADER DIGITAL PILOT PROJECT 

  

Banyo/Nundah is one of 5 parishes taking part in a pilot of 

a new digital delivery model for The Catholic Leader. 

  

What’s happening? 

 During the 3-month pilot The Catholic Leader will 

cease newspaper deliveries to the parish. Instead, 

there will be free access to the digital version of the 

Leader via a QR Code in the weekly parish bulletin. 

 

 The QR code will take you to a Catholic Leader page 

with five of the top stories for the week. From there, 

you will be able to navigate the entire Catholic Leader 

website for free. 

 

 If you access a parish e-newsletter, there will be a 

Catholic Leader link that will also take you to the 

same landing page. 

 

When is it happening? 

 Starting in February 2023 for a 3-month trial until 

April 2023 

  

During the pilot project The Catholic Leader team will seek 

your feedback via a short survey to see how you like the 

digital delivery. 

LENTEN PROGRAM 2023 – FROM ASHES 

TO HOPE 

From Ashes to Hope will nourish and 

nurture prayer each day during Lent and 

into the first week of Easter. 

 

The daily reflections will invite the reader 

to contemplate a verse from the Scripture 

reading of the day.  This reflection will be 

followed by a quote from Pope Francis 

and a simple prayer. 

 

The daily reflections will only require a 

few minutes for a person to read, reflect 

and pray.  This Lenten practice will lead the reader into a 

deeper reflection on their daily life.  As they “look to Jesus” – 

in their families, workplaces and the community – they will 

walk as “missionary disciples” on the path to Easter, and 

beyond. 

 

Reflections written by Janiene Wilson and Shane Dwyer 

 

To place your order for a copy of the Lenten Program, please 

place an envelope on the collection plate with your name and 

Lenten Program on the front and enclose $5.  You can also 

pop in to the parish office to purchase your copy during the 

week.  Paid orders will be at the churches for collection the 

weekend after payment has been received.  Thank you. 

MERCY COMMUNITY HOME CARE SERVICES 

Mercy Community is a ministry of the Catholic Church 

continuing God’s mission of mercy by compassionately 

inspiring and supporting people to live connected lives 

within inclusive communities. 

 

Mercy Community Services Home Care can offer home 

support and care services that are delivered through a team-

orientated approach based on a personalised care plan that 

is customised around you.  Whether you require ongoing 

support or short-term– we aim to enhance your lifestyle, help 

you stay independent, to remain living in your home safely.   

What we can offer is: 

 Personalised care  * Nursing services 

 Allied health    * Meals and food preparation 

 Cleaning, laundry, and  * Home and garden 

   other chores     maintenance 

 Social support and   * Respite care 

   Transport  

So, how does it all work. 

 

Home care can assist in two ways – 

 Government-Funded Home Care Package – through 

My Aged Care Portal 

 This is for people over the age of 65 years, (50 

years if Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander) who 

require long-term support to stay in their own 

home.  This is accessible through My Aged Care 

Portal. Our dedicated Home Care team would be 

happy to support you through the entire process. 

 Support Now 

 If you require assistance at home immediately, we 

can help with this through our “Fee for Service”.  

This allows you to have assistance on a private fee 

basis if you do not qualify for a Home Care 

Package, or whilst you are waiting,  

 

If you would like to have more information or wish to speak 

to us in person, Please call us.  Please phone: 1300 927 062 

or email:  homecare.admin@mercycommunity.org.au 

Our locations cover the Brisbane and surrounding areas. 

 

We will be happy to help. 
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Mass Settings 

 
 

Penitential Rite 3D  

 

Gloria Sung 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)   Happy the poor in spirit; 

 The kingdom of heaven is theirs! 

 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

 Rejoice and be glad: 

 Your reward will be great in heaven. 

Alleluia! 

 

Nicene Creed Prayed 

 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time 3 

 

Eucharistic Prayer 3 

 

Eucharistic Acclamation 3  

 

Readings — Sunday 5 February 

5
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Isaiah 58:7-10 

1 Corinthians 2:1-5 

Matthew 5:13-16 

© English translation of the Psalm Responses are taken from the Lectionary for Mass  
1981, International Commission on English (ICEL). All rights reserved. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 

           Parish Website:   www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  

           Facebook:    Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Corpus Christi Church   65 Bage Street, Nundah     Holy Trinity Church    352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo
  

 

Parish Priest:    Rev Fr Daniel Redhead     Ph:  3324 3874      pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au                   

         (this number is for after hours emergencies only) 

 

Parish Office:      136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  Ph:  3324 3870    

        (cnr Buckland Road & Bage Street) 

        Monday - Friday 9.30am - 4.30pm               nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

    Parish Secretary:         Ms Debra Visser                           

    Finance Officer (Wednesday):    Mrs Carmel Spargo 

    Sacramental Coordinator:  Mrs Angela Greathead           sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
  

 Parish Computer Project :  John Carr       Ph. 3266 1119    parish_computers@bigpond.com  
 

 

WHS Representative     Mrs Particia Corfield  patcorfield28@gmail.com 

Safeguarding Representative:  Ms Catherine Byrnes  Ph:  3267 5222      THE VOICE BNYG  

Youth Activities Coordinator:  Gysell Mortimer     banyonundahouth@gmail.com       thevoice@weebly.com  
   

 

St Pius’ Primary      Apperley Street, Banyo      Ph:  3267 7306    pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 

St Joseph’s Primary      16 Leslie Street, Nundah      Ph:  3266 2405   pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Mary MacKillop College   60 Bage Street, Nundah      Ph:  3266 2100       mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 

 

 
 
 
 

ARCHDIOCESAN PRIVACY POLICY:   

The privacy of all individuals with whom Banyo Nundah   

Parish interacts is very important to us and we are 

committed to protecting all personal information we 

collect and hold. Our Privacy Policy is available at 

www.bne.catholic.net.au or on request. 

http://www.bne.catholic.net.au

